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SUMMIES NEWS 
FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

“Believe in yourself and all that you are. Know that there is something inside you that is greater than any obstacle.” – 

Christian D. Larson 
 

All assessments were completed successfully for the Foundation, Intersen and Senior Phases.  Thank you to all our parents for 

supporting their children academically, and who encourage their children to do their very best. 

Please take note of the weighting of marks for the final reports, e.g. 

SCHOOL BASED ASSESSMENT (SBA) CONTROLLED TEST 

TERM 1 TERM 2 TERM 3 TERM 4 

                                                 80% 20% 

 

SCHOOLS CLOSE OFFICIALLY ON THE 15TH DECEMBER 2021.  Please take note of the following dates and times. 

 

 

 

NO REPORTS MAY BE COLLECTED FROM THE FRONT OFFICE.  PLEASE ENSURE THAT YOUR CHILD IS AT SCHOOL 

ON THE 15TH DECEMBER TO COLLECT THEIR REPORT.  NO EXCEPTIONS! 

 

2022 SCHOOL FEE STRUCTURE AND 2022 SCHOOL CALENDAR 

Please take note of the 2022 school fee structure and the 2022 school calendar as set out on page 2 of the newsletter. 

 

IMMIGRANT LEARNERS 

Parents of immigrant learners are requested to apply for the renewal of their permits and/or visas timeously.  All Home Affairs 

offices are fully functional and applications can also be done on-line via VFS.  

https://www.vfsglobal.com/dha/southafrica  

Please submit a clear copy of your application to the school to eliminate further audits by the Department of Home Affairs.   

 

ABSENTEEISM AND COVID 

Parents must refrain from sending their children to school if they are sick, or have been in contact with a COVID-19 positive 

contact.  

PLEASE REMEMBER TO SEND ALL COVID POSITIVE RESULTS TIMEOUSLY TO info@summerfieldsprimary.co.za 

ONLY – NOT ON WHATSAPP PLEASE. 

*  Wear a face mask in all public areas     

*  Wash your hands and sanitise regularly     

*  Remember social distancing                   

                  Ms. Xorile, Principal 

IMPORTANT END OF YEAR DATES AND CLOSING TIMES 

DATE GRADE CLOSING TIME 

26 November to 14 December 2021 
1, 2 and 3 12:15 

4, 5, 6 and 7 12:30 

3 December 2021 (staff function) 
1, 2 and 3 11:15 

4, 5, 6 and 7 11:30 

15 December 2021 (Schools close) 
1, 2 and 3 10.15 

4. 5, 6 and 7 10:30 
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THINGS TO REMEMBER 
 

SUMMER IS HERE  
Parents should not forget to give water bottles, caps and sunblock to their child as some days are very hot.  In 

case of special care needed, please contact and inform the school.  
 

APPOINTMENTS 

Parents are reminded that NO walk-ins to Reception will be allowed. It is imperative that you phone the school to schedule an 

appointment should it be necessary for you to enter the school offices. This is in compliance with the Covid protocol.  Please 

adhere to this rule. 

 

GATES 

Gates are locked at 07:40. Parents are to ensure that their children are at school by 07:30.  Please respect this regulation and 

refrain from dropping your children off at school late.  It is very disruptive and unfair to learners who are already in class and 

busy with work when a child enters the classroom late.  Please be considerate. 

  

HOLIDAYS 

Parents must please arrange their holidays in accordance with the school calendar and ensure that their child/children 

attend school during the allocated term dates as set out by the Education Department.  As school attendance is 

compulsory by law for all children between the ages of 7 and 15, no educator or Principal may give permission for 

pupils to take leave during the terms. (Please refer to the Prospectus).  Note that schools officially close on Wednesday, 

15th December 2021 and re-open on Wednesday, 12 January 2022. 

  
PANTS AND PENS 
STATIONERY AND SECOND HAND CLOTHING 
 
Our Pants and Pens Shop will be open from 09:00 – 13:30 on the 8th and 9th December 2021.  
Please feel free to book an appointment to do your uniform shopping in preparation for 2022. 
011-894-6867 
Thank you for your support. 

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES  

26 November 2021 Grade 4 2022 Orientation Day  13 December 2021 Senior Prize Giving 

29 November 2021 Gr 7 Farewell    15 December 2021            Schools Close 

10 December 2021 Junior Prize Giving   12 January 2022  Schools Open             

  

SCHOOL FEES 2022 – Fees must be paid by the 7th of each month, in advance. 

Gr 00 and Gr R R2,000 x 11 = R22,000 per annum per child (no discount), plus a once off consumable fee of R2,100 
 is payable per child before 7 January 2020. 

Gr 1 R1,500 x 11 = R16,500 per annum per child 
Gr 2 – 7 R1,400 x 11 = R15,400 per annum per child 
For security reasons, please make direct deposits into our bank account 
Bank Nedbank – Melrose Arch 
Bank Code 196605 
Account Number 1966 477 805 (Please use your child’s name and surname as reference) 

 

SCHOOL CALENDAR – 2022 

TERM 1 Opens 12 Jan Closes 17 Mar    
TERM 2 Opens 05 Apr Closes 24 June    
TERM 3 Opens 19 Jul Closes 30 Sept    
TERM 4 Opens 11 Oct Closes 14 Dec    
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                                Tel.        086 142 5493 
                      083 322 6690 
  

         24 Hour Monitoring 

        Armed Response      
            Alarm Installations 
       CCTV, Intercoms 
      Gate Automation 
       Medical Response 
Shop 17, 
Farrarmere Shopping Centre  
Contact:  Chris 083 375 2750 

PANTS & PENS 
 

Stationery & 2nd hand clothing shop 

 
This shop is situated in the pre-fab building on the 

Senior Quad. 
 

Stationery, books and 2nd hand clothing - for sale at very 
reasonable prices. 

 

PLEASE NOTE: This is NOT a “swop shop” 
 

Donations of used school clothing are however always 
welcome and can be sent to Mrs. Kritzinger at the 

school. 
 

Shop hours:  Mon: 13:45-14:30                         
     Wed: 13:45-14:30     

    Please phone to make an 
appointment to visit our shop                 

                           011 894 6867 
 

PLEASE MARK ALL YOUR CHILD’S 

BELONGINGS CLEARLY!! 

  

MY SCHOOL CARD 

 
EVERY SWIPE COUNTS! 

Please remember to swipe your My School card.       

If you don’t have a My School Card yet, 

please apply for yours now! 
It’s easy! 

Go online at www.myschool.co.za 

Call us on 0860 100 445   Email us @myschool.co.za 

Or at any Woolworths store 


